Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Department of Transportation, District One announces a public hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: June 7, 2007, Open House, 6:00 p.m.; Formal Presentation, 7:00 p.m.

PLACE: Comfort Inn and Suites, 3860 Tollgate Blvd., Naples, Florida

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This is a Design Change Reevaluation Public Hearing. It is being held to allow persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the proposed design change for the multilane reconstruction of SR 84 (Financial Project I.D. Number: 195416-2, Federal Project Number: 0581 009 P) in Collier County.

The Project Development and Environment Study (Financial Project I.D. Number: 195416-1, Federal Project Number: 0581 005 P), approved November 6, 2002, recommended reconstruction of SR 84 to four lanes from Santa Barbara Boulevard to Radio Road (CR 856) and to six lanes from Radio Road to Collier Boulevard (SR/CR 951). Updated traffic studies have demonstrated a need for six lanes throughout the project. Additional right-of-way is required on the south side of SR 84 from west of Radio Road to Collier Boulevard. Right-of-way acquisition will also be required for stormwater management facilities.
Anyone needing special accommodations pursuant to the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 should call Mr. Chris Piazza at 1(800)292-3368 or by writing to: FDOT, District One Office, P. O. Box 1249, Bartow, FL 33831 at least seven (7) days prior to the public hearing.

A copy of the hearing agenda may be obtained by writing to Mr. Piazza at the address above.
